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The fourth governmental visit to Guantánamo began today and it will continue until tomorrow, June 29, a 
follow-up on those carried out in November 2018 and 2019, and February 2022. Minister Mayra Arevich 
Marín is attending on behalf of the Ministry of Communications. The Minister of Communications visited 
the telephone center, the 113 and the Multiservice Office in the municipality of Baracoa. She evaluated the 
implementation of e-commerce and the extra cash register in the territory.
As part of the governmental visit to the province of #Guantánamo the Minister of Communications, Mayra 
Arevich Marín, met with students of the Oscar Lucero Moya elementary school, Centro Mixto of the Imías 
municipality. She was concerned about the quality of studies, the importance of studies and mainly about 
computer science knowledge.
In the municipality of Imías, she talked to workers of the family medical office about issues related to infant 
mortality, the mother and child program and the fight against infectious diseases such as dengue fever.
She was accompanied by authorities of the territory; the provincial director of the Cuban 
Telecommunications Company of Etecsa and the director of the OTC of Guantánamo.
The Minister of Communications, Mayra Arevich Marín, referring to today's visit, wrote on her official 
Twitter account: In #Governmental #Visit to the province of #Guantánamo we went to the municipalities 
#Baracoa and #Imias. We visited social initiatives, government programs, productive centers and 
neighborhoods in transformation.
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